
Pelan’s CelebratePelan’s Celebrate
50th Wedding Anniversary

Jim and Kathy Pelan will celebrate their 50th
Wedding Anniversary on October 4, 2025. They
were married October 4, 1975, at Sacred Heart

Catholic Church in Shelby, NE.

Jim and Kathy worked and raised their family
in David City, before moving to Columbus last
year. The couple have three children, Jay (and

Tina) Pelan of Columbus, NE, Jill (and Jeff)
Payne of Lakeville, MN, and Craig Pelan of

Lincoln, NE.

They also have 8 grandchildren, Caden,
Camille, Cohen, Calben and Cason Pelan of
Columbus, and Elizabeth, Xavier and Vincent

Payne of Lakeville, MN.

Following retirement, Jim and Kathy have
dedicated their time to traveling around

the Midwest to support their children and
grandchildren. Many great memories have
been made over the years. Their children
and grandchildren would like to take this

opportunity to thank them for their exemplary
role as a married couple, as well as the constant

love and support they provide each day.


